FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I would like to know of ALL breaches of tree protection orders in the last five years with there outcomes, i.e. including any prosecution's, sanctions, Etc.

There were 92 tree related suspected breaches investigated within 5 years (01/04/2017 – 31/03/2022). There were two prosecution actions taken. An appeal was made against one of the cases and it was allowed by the court.

Also any incident where the enforcement officer for planning was also the planning officer involved with any of the planning application scrutiny for the council planning committee in the last five years.

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This data cannot be extracted without locating and trawling through each individual planning case file for the 5 year period requested. 
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act.

Please note that reports to Planning Committee are checked and authorised by senior officers before they appear on a committee agenda, hence any recommendation made is not of an individual officer but of the Planning Service.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
